
December 23, 2024 
 
Mayor Dan Devine and Members of the Common 
Council 
City of West Allis 
7525 W. Greenfield Ave. 
West Allis, WI 53214 
 
Dear Mayor Devine and Members of the Common 
Council, 
 
With mixed emotions, I submit my resignation as 
City Administrator/City Clerk for the City of West 
Allis, effective February 23, 2025. 
 
The Oshkosh Common Council has selected me as 
their next City Manager with a start date of 
February 24, 2025.  This is an exciting opportunity, 
but leaving West Allis after nearly ten years of 
service is no easy decision. 
 
During my time with the City, I have been deeply 
privileged to work alongside exceptional colleagues, 
dedicated elected officials, and community 
members. Together, we have been able to maintain 



a high level of services and quality of life for our 
residents. 
 
Over the next two months, I am committed to 
ensuring a seamless transition and will work closely 
with all of you to support West Allis during this 
period of change. 
 
Thank you for your trust, collaboration, and shared 
dedication to making West Allis an extraordinary 
place to live and work. It has been an honor to serve 
the City of West Allis, and I will remain a proud 
advocate for this community’s continued success. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Rebecca Grill 
City Administrator/City Clerk 
City of West Allis 
 


